
Andrew: This session is about how you can boost your productivity by journaling. The 
session is led by UJ Ramdas. He is the founder of Intelligent Change and the author of 
"Five Minute Journal," which teaches you how to apply the principles of positive 
psychology. My name is Andrew. I'm here to help facilitate, and I'm the founder of 
Mixergy where proven entrepreneurs like UJ teach. UJ, welcome. 

UJ: Thank you for having me, Andrew.

Andrew: There was a time that you were living in India, and you walked over to your 
doctor and you asked for what?

UJ: Well, I basically said I needed to be off school for three months, so I need a note 
from you that will help me do that. And I used the same note over and over and over 
again for almost three months, where I didn't go to school at all. And I stayed at home 
and I did my best. I studied my ass off to get to Canada, about six or seven months 
later. It was an incredibly painful time in my life and I'm happy it's over. 

Andrew: That's one of the reasons why I want to start with this pain. I want to show 
people that journaling isn't just about writing your thoughts down on paper or writing like 
in elementary school, it was "Who do you love?" And "Who loves you?" There is, yes, 
deep emotional release and work that can be done through it, but there is a meaningful 
change in your life that can come as a result of journaling. So you were in this place 
where the academics were so rigorous, where you weren't happy about what you did in 
school. In fact, I think we even have a photo of you in school. Let me bring that up here. 
Which one of these shadows on the screen are you?

UJ: So I'm on the right, the guy with glasses. There's only two guys there, it's easy. 

Andrew: I see, on the right, kind of on the bottom.

UJ: Yeah.

Andrew: What is so bad about there? You're smiling there, everyone's smiling there. 
What was so bad about being in India that made you feel like, "I've got to break free," 
and journaling was one of the ways that you did it and built a business and so on. What 
was so tough there? 

UJ: Well, first of all, when there are pictures, everybody's smiling. 

Andrew: Right, good point.



UJ: And the other thing is that in India, very similar to China and Russia, the academics 
are ridiculously rigorous. So in comparison, high school in North America is laughable 
because people do everything but study. You know, there's cliques, there's this, there's 
that, there's no time for that. We're covering, in grade 11 and grade 12, I later would find 
out that, in engineering colleges, they taught what we learned in grade 11 and 12, in 
year one and two. 

Andrew: So what's so bad about that? Everybody, I think, who's listening to us aspires 
to do more. And if there's an academic system that pushes them to do more, that feels 
like a great environment. What's so bad?

UJ: It does feel like a great environment, but when you have teachers who don't always 
support you, and you have a student to teacher ratio of about 30 to 40 to 1, you really 
start feeling the pressure. 

Andrew: I see.

UJ: And there's also, in an environment like that, the academics are the only thing that's 
prized, everything else doesn't count for anything. 

Andrew: Right.

UJ: And so as somebody who is always used to doing things myself, and is used to 
have a rebellious nature and nearly dropped out of university multiple times because I 
knew what I wanted to do. And I just had to stay in the system to get to where I wanted 
to go. And so pretty much all your audience can relate to the fact, as entrepreneurs, as 
wanting to do things your own way. And not giving a crap about, can we swear here?

Andrew: Yeah, you can, yeah.

UJ: Good. Now I'm going to talk about how existing systems exist for a completely 
different reason. So it was painful because I wanted to get out of it and create my own 
system where I could thrive.

Andrew: All right. So I understand how a plane ticket could get you out of there. I 
understand how a great job that pays you over the course of 20 or two years and you 
save up enough money can get you out of there. How does journaling allow you to 
break free of this life you weren't happy with and get you to Canada, whereas I've said 
you built up your business and built up your reputation. How did journaling help you get 
there?



UJ: Well, because journaling helps the unconscious become conscious, how journaling 
helps you solve problems. Journaling helps you work with your emotions. Journaling 
helps you figure out plans and execute on them. Journaling helps you stay on track of 
things, to ensure you follow through on something. Journaling helps you make sure 
you're making reliable progress, and not just lying to yourself. 

Andrew: What do you mean by lying to ourselves?

UJ: Because everybody would like to think they're making progress, that's the truth, 
right? Somebody who's 35, 36, 37 would like to think every year of their life was spent in 
progress, yet age does not correlate with wisdom. So you could be 37 and reliably not 
have made progress during a significant chunk of it, unless you test it, unless you had 
metrics, unless you kept tabs on things. And my biggest fear is not making progress, is 
not making sure I'm better every day, and I'm doing everything I can to do that. 
Assuming I did everything I could, and the results are there, let reality speak for itself. 
But I didn't, that's massive mistake on my part and I can't forgive myself.

Andrew: That's one of the differences about the way you see journaling from the way 
others do. You want it to be a way of keeping track of progress, a way of ensuring that 
we grow as people and also a way of working through. Do you remember the day that 
you were on your flight to Canada?

UJ: Absolutely.

Andrew: What was so exciting that is making you smile?

UJ: Well, it was freedom, that's what it was. It's the most beautiful thing you can ever 
taste, touch, smell, or experience, freedom. 

Andrew: What's one of your proudest accomplishments as an entrepreneur? And we're 
going to go into breaking down your process of journaling, and more importantly, how 
can someone listening to us who says, "I've done it before and never stuck with it," how 
they can stick with it now, who someone says, "I don't have enough time." What they 
can do to still journal even they don't have time and will keep showing how there will be 
benefits, benefits, benefits, productivity, change in your life, if you do what UJ's talking 
about. But what's one thing your especially proud of accomplishing since you flew to 
Canada?

UJ: So there's this moment that I had, and some people are also lucky to have, when 
you recognize somebody you admire, admires your work. And you could talk about 
revenue, you could talk about profits, and you could talk about numbers, but really, what 



human beings crave is freedom and love. And in whatever ways that might mean, for 
everybody it's different. But for me, it was having the people I really respect and admire 
use a journal. I'm a fan of Tim Ferriss, his work inspired the "Five Minute Journal" and 
him and a bunch of other people I really respect and admire using the plan. 

Andrew: Here he is.

UJ: It kind of allows me to feel grateful and proud of what we've created.

Andrew: Yeah, there's a guy who values every minute of his day, talking into a camera 
and talking about your journal, your process, and how he advocates and gets a lot out 
of it. All right. So he's a believer, I'm a believer, you're a believer. I'm sure that the 
person listening to us now is starting to understand. Let's walk them through how to do 
it, starting with the very first step, which is you say, "Look, keep a five minute journal." 
What is a five minute journal?

UJ: So before I get into that, I just want to mention one major principle. Every journal 
has a purpose. Every journal, there is an end goal to get somewhere or something with 
that journal. You don't just journal for the heck of journaling. I don't journal for the heck 
of journaling. Other people do, they might, that's fine. That's just not how I approach it. 
For me I need to get something out of it, to do something. And so each of the tactics 
we'll talk about has a purpose. There's something you do it for, and there's tangible 
things you get out of it, so we'll cover each of those purposes throughout the tactics.

Andrew: Okay. So ...

UJ: So let's start with the five minute journal. 

Andrew: Yeah.

UJ: So the purpose of the five minute journal is really to improve happiness, improve 
well-being and keep on track with the things that happened in your life. And it's really 
simple. I think the format is on the ...

Andrew: Here, I can show it actually right there on the screen. Wait, it's taking a sec, 
there we go.

UJ: There we go.

Andrew: This is what it looks like. 



UJ: So the format is fairly simple. There's five questions, each of them take about a 
minute each and you move through them. There's the white portion at the top, you do it 
in the morning, and the shaded portion at the bottom, you do at night. The idea is that 
it's like a toothbrush for your mind. You do it as soon as you wake up, right before you 
go to bed. You start and end the day with it. And those are two very powerful windows 
of the day to set the direction and do a wind-down. And the questions are very targeted, 
they're very specific, they help you do very specific things. I don't want to get into the 
research behind gratitude journaling, but let's just say writing three things you're grateful 
for and experiencing the emotion can go a long way for your happiness in the long-term. 

Andrew: So the questions that you have here, or the guides that you give people are 
one, "I am grateful for ..." and they list three things. In this example it's, "I'm grateful for 
the warm bed that I sleep in, I'm grateful for the body that is working in perfect harmony. 
I'm grateful for the incredible friends in my life." Second question is, "What would make 
today great?" And I'll just read one of those three, and that is, "Sleep before 10 p.m. 
would make it great. Send a thank you note to mom would make it great." Then you say, 
"What's my daily affirmation?" And it's, "I am confident and comfortable in my own skin, 
and I live with passion and purpose." Those are the three things that you want us to do 
in the morning, and then at the end of the day we list, "Three amazing things that 
happened" that day, and "How could I have made today better?" So this seems very 
simple. Here's one of my challenges when I see your work, it seems excessively simple. 
It almost seems too simple. What happens because we do these questions?

UJ: So first of all, in the world of behavior change, simple works, complicated fails. So 
actually the idea of the journal came from one of the journals I used to keep at night 
before I used to go to sleep. I used to take 20 minutes. I showed my friend and business 
partner, Mal, [SP] the format. And there was no way it took 15-20 minutes. There's no 
way that a regular person was going to do that. He was like, "Dude, you're too intense, 
this is not going to work." And so we had to consistently whittle it down, whittle it down, 
whittle it down. I used to write 10 things, 10 amazing things that happened that day. And 
we actually decided to shorten it to five, and eventually, because of massive feedback 
we got from multiple people, had to shorten it to three because most people can't think 
of five. Surprising and sad but ...

Andrew: I see, but you're saying, if we're going to do this consistently and have 
everybody who's listening be able to do it, we have to keep it this simple. Yes, we could 
make it more complex and add all kinds of benefits, but if they don't do it, then none of 
those benefits will ever mean anything. Okay. So then why gratitude?

UJ: Because, frankly it's one of the most researched emotions in positive psychology, 
and it will give you the best bang for your buck, in terms of time, in terms of making your 



life better. You don't have to ask me this, you can look up the science, there's lots of it. 
Martin Seligman talks about it. There's just lots of research behind it. And starting with 
gratitude is something that a lot of people talk about who you wouldn't normally think 
would talk about it. Like ex-Navy Seal officers, people who are into physical training 
quite a bit. What I'm grateful for basically can be rephrased as, "What's good here, right 
now?" That's always a good way to ask yourself to train your mind to look at, "What are 
the things that are working?" Because in order to be more productive, in order to be 
happier, in order to be more positive, in order to solve more problems, you have to ask 
that question, "What's working?" 

Andrew: Yeah.

UJ: And you train yourself to ask that question every day in the morning as soon as you 
wake up. You train your mind in a very specific way. 

Andrew: So when there's an issue and there's a challenge, I'm aware of all of the things 
that I have going right so that I face it with more confidence, but also that I face it with 
an awareness of all the tools I could possibly use. 

UJ: Any time there's a challenge, you fall to the level of your training. This is just 
training. 

Andrew: Okay, all right. And I'm looking here at my screen where you say, "What would 
make today great?" That simple act of planning for the day just by making a list of three 
things that would make it great. I can see how helpful that is, affirmations I can see that, 
end of the day we talk about what happened that's great today. 

UJ: [inaudible 00:13:22] the affirmations in a second, because some of the audience 
might be like, "Affirmation is a little touchy-feely for me. I don't know if this is going to 
work." Well, what if it was a question like, "Who do you want to show up as today?" 
"What kind of person do you want to be today?"

Andrew: I see.

UJ: You get to choose every day in the morning, just by writing it down. And there's 
enough research, there's stuff from Cialdini and influence talking about commitment and 
consistency. People are a lot more willing to follow through on something if they write 
something on paper. 

Andrew: That's a good point.



UJ: And here's your opportunity, put it on that paper because you'll find yourself in the 
day kind of aligning itself a little bit more in the right direction. 

Andrew: I like that you already anticipated that the audience here is going to be so 
against touchy-feely that we have to deal with that because that's the reality of who they 
are. They don't walk into an environment saying, 
"I'm so open-minded I'll try anything just because it sounds great." They walk in saying 
the same thing you said at the beginning, "What am I going to get?" Because I have 
limited resources, limited time, and I have a lot that I want to accomplish in my life. All 
right, then finish it off with three amazing things that happen that day and then how 
could I have made today better? As a way of kind of a post-mortem for the day. 

UJ: So three amazing things, same thing, gratitude in reverse, right? So I'm not going to 
speak to that very much. And the last question is, "How could I have made today 
better?" This is an iterative question, Kaizen, you're all familiar with this. If you 
consistently change 1% of your day over time, in 70 days, you're 100% better, right? So 
assuming you are ...

Andrew: No, 1% is more than 100% better. 

UJ: Well, in 70 days.

Andrew: Oh, in 70 days, okay.

UJ: So the last question is basically an iterative thing. You give yourself feedback, and 
don't beat yourself about it. This is not an exercise in self-loathing. This is more of a 
detached exercise. So like if I were someone else and I were looking to tweak out my 
day, how would I do today better? The first 50 pages of the journal are just a guide in 
how to do this. So if you want to learn more about this, you can look it up online. We 
have the entire format there for free, including the writing. You don't have to buy it. If 
you want to, great, awesome, but you don't have to. 

Andrew: All right, so let's emphasize that, that they can get it for free. Where do they get 
it? 

UJ: Well, FiveMinuteJournal.com, the entire format is there. 

Andrew: Right here, the page I've been showing. There it is.

UJ: Yeah, you go down, and you can just flip through it. 



Andrew: Let me click it right here.

UJ: Yeah.

Andrew: This is where we got our screen shot.

UJ: So if you flip back for the writing stuff and you flip forward for the pages and the 
quotes. So you flip back for the written material. 

Andrew: Super. It's a pretty ballsy thing for you to do, as long as we're cursing I might 
as well say it. All right. 

UJ: Well, the thing is most people who see it and see the value in it, will buy it. That's 
just fact. If people would want to copy the format, go for it. They can do their own 
journal. That's what I did for seven years, so I'm happy to share it. 

Andrew: All right. Let's go back to the board. The next thing you say is, "To get to know 
yourself better, use traditional journaling." You did that, and it led to something like this. 
What are we looking at here?

UJ: All right, okay, cool. First of all, let me kind of talk about what it is, and how I got into 
it and how the story came to be. So traditional journaling is what you probably all heard 
and experienced when you think about journaling. And it's the idea of the Morning 
Pages as made popular by the author, Julia Cameron, in her book, "The Artist's Way." 
And really what it is is it's free-flowing your thoughts in a way to allow yourself to gain 
more awareness of who you are, what your thoughts are, where your feelings are, what 
the result is. And so the text that Andrew put on there was text that I sent this wonderful 
woman that I was dating at a certain time. And I had a few interactions with her and I 
was left feeling uncomfortable. I was left feeling disrespected, and I didn't know what 
was going on there. 

So I opened up Evernote, and I do most of my free-form journaling in Evernote because 
my mind moves very fast, and I like my fingers to be able to keep up with them. If I 
write, my hands won't be able to write as fast as I'm thinking. So typically when I have 
that feeling of "Oh, I don't know what it is, I'm feeling this, I need to figure this out." I 
usually open up Evernote and go at it and ask myself questions. Ask myself what's 
going on here, why am I feeling this? What's the lesson here? What can I learn from 
this, and how do I ensure this doesn't happen in the future? 

Anyway, a long story short, about 30-40 minutes or so of doing this, I realized that in 
every other area of my life, except dating, at the time, it was really important for me that 



people respected my time. And they had integrity, you know. I'll be here at a certain 
time. If they're not there, stuff happens, I'll call them and see what ... I'm really sensitive 
to that. Somehow, in the dating sphere, that hadn't been the case, and I realized very 
quickly, that if I was going to date someone successfully in the long-term, that had to be 
one of the requirements. It was a must and I was very surprised it wasn't there. And so, 
in a short period of time I came to the conclusion, and that's when I sent the text, I said, 
"Hey, we've tried doing this multiple times. Stuff keeps happening at your end, mostly 
bullshit excuses. That's okay, Figure it out, and I wish you well." 

So that's just one of the things of so many insights that you can get when you're feeling 
a little off, or you know you have an idea ruminating in your unconscious, but it just 
needs to get out. It's like airing your unconscious out for nuggets of gold. And those 
nuggets of gold can rapidly shorten learning cycles. It can increase your ability to 
anticipate things, in this case, your dating life as well. 

Andrew: So I had a similar situation, not around dating but an epiphany that came from 
doing this kind of journaling. I went on a retreat with a journal and a list of questions, 
and like you it was a digital journal. It was an old phone that didn't let me do much 
beyond just sit with the keyboard that I attached to it and journal so that I wouldn't have 
any distractions. And I had a list of questions that I walked in there with. And one of 
them was, "Why am I being such a jerk?" And the reason I wrote that down was I 
wanted to be a speaker, and there was a group of people who I was masterminding 
with, who I got to meet through Toastmasters. And we were supposed to be helping 
each other out, but instead I was being a jerk to them. 

And I had to sit down and really answer that because if I got distracted the page would 
be empty and I'd know that I was avoiding the question. If I was filling it with words that 
had nothing to do with why I was being a jerk then I could see that it's not really 
answering the question. And I started to really push and say, "Why am I being a jerk?" I 
said, "I'm not being a jerk." I said, "Then what's going on?" And I wrote down, "Oh, I'm 
doing this. I'm saying this. I'm saying this other thing that really bothers me." I said, 
"Why am I saying it?" 

And through this confrontation with myself, I realized that the problem was I'd already 
sold the last piece of my last business and I didn't have another business I was working 
on and I was just in personal growth mode. And one of the things that gave me 
satisfaction when I was running a business or when I was going to school was saying, 
"This is the direction I believe you all need to come with me on." So if it was a business 
it was, "We're going to do affiliate programs. Here is why we have to do it. You all have 
to get on board," and I would keep championing that. If it was going to school it was, "I 
think I need to be an entrepreneur. Here's why entrepreneurship is great. You have to 



understand it." 

Well, once I didn't have anything that I was championing, I still had this need for them to 
accept me as the leader or something, and to convince people to do something. So I 
would say something to the group like, "I think we should do a mastermind over the 
phone." And they would say yes, and I would think I better push them to really follow, to 
make sure they're really here and I'd say, "We can't just do it over the phone, you have 
to do it on my schedule." And then we would get on a call and I would say, "Well, we 
have to do it this way." And they would say, "Yes." And I would go, "No, with this twist, 
you're not aware of it." 

What I realized was I just wanted to make sure that people were following me, that I had 
something to convince them was right. And it wasn't until I confronted that that I 
understood what was going on and I could then repair the relationship. And as a result, 
become a better speaker and someone who could come here and have a conversation 
with you. And journaling forces me to have that kind of insight. Well, I was going to say 
all of the time, but whenever I can sit and have those long sessions.

UJ: And that's good material, right? That's amazing material because once you have 
that, you improve your life so much more. You're so much better to other people. You 
know your boundaries so much more, and you know all those triggers of when you're 
kind of moving forward towards old patterns.

Andrew: Yeah, right. So the next time it happens, I understand why I'm doing it, and I 
recognize it, and that's what journaling does. It's going to be, yeah, it's incredibly, 
incredibly powerful. What do you do to make sure that you find the time? We talked 
before we started about how I'm feeling like now that I have a son, he's about eight and 
a half months, I don't have that time to sit and do these long-form entries, the ones that 
helped me. 

UJ: It's typically like as soon as I start my work day. The first 15 to 20 minutes are just 
writing, just journaling, and figuring out whatever's going on, and this stuff just starts 
popping up. And if it's something really important, I'll just stop and follow it all the way 
down. If it's not, I'll just shelf it and move on to getting work done. It just becomes part of 
the work day. So I don't really start work before I do it. 

Andrew: I see. The way I start my work day with email sometimes, you start your work 
day with Evernote and journal through. 

UJ: Exactly. And once you get a streak, you don't want to stop. 



Andrew: Because you've done a streak of entries in the journal, right?

UJ: Right.

Andrew: Okay. On to the big board and the next thing we want to talk about is to use a 
problem solving journal to flex the idea muscle. What is that? 

UJ: So this is different from the traditional journaling stuff. This is just zooming in and 
getting your scope out, your sniper scope out, and figure out what the problem is. Let's 
just destroy the problem with lots and lots and lots of ideas. As opposed to the 
Evernote, what I use for free-form journaling, this is on pen and paper, right? I do this 
specifically for figuring out problems and one question, and one important question that 
really makes all the difference. I don't need to write a lot of stuff. The majority of the 
processing happens here and I just need to write what really needs to be written. And 
this is an example ...

Andrew: What we're looking at here on the screen is an example of something that you 
would have written down. This is what it would look like if we're doing it the way you're 
suggesting. 

UJ: Absolutely. And it's remarkably simple. I set a timer. I use the Pomodoro technique. 
Some of your audience might be familiar with it. It's 25 minutes of single tasking work. 
You cannot get up during it. You should make sure you've got some tea, go to the 
bathroom before, all that. All you do is there sit down, for 25 minutes, just cranking out 
ideas for how to solve the problem. Typically, what you don't see on this page, is I'll 
spend the first 10 or so minutes refining the question. Initially, the questions might have 
been, "How do I make more money?" Or something. And then you refine it to, "How do 
we increase profit?" And then you'd refine to, "How do we increase profit by improving 
distribution?" Because distribution is really important, we reach audiences we normally 
wouldn't be reaching otherwise. 

Andrew: I see. So the way that at the top of this page it says, "How to increase profits 
while improving distribution?" That's not the first question you asked yourself. Your first 
question is maybe something like, "How do I get more money?" "How do we get more 
profits?" 

UJ: Exactly. 

Andrew: You spend a lot of time just writing down the question in different ways until 
you get to the one that you really want to solve. And then what do you have underneath 
it?



UJ: Underneath it you just write ideas. And you can write as many ideas as you want. 
There is no filter on the ideas. What matters is you're allowing your ideas to flow freely 
from your brain to your paper. The reason why you won't take a lot of time is because 
ideas don't take massive amounts of space. They're like four or five words max, right? 
And that's why you can ...

Andrew: I see, I'm looking right here at the screen and it says, "Podcast advertising, 
sponsor events, incoming." Oh wait ...

UJ: Incoming blog traffic.

Andrew: Incoming blog traffic, got it. So that's the kind of stuff that you're thinking of. 
Just sit down, write, write, write, all the different ideas that you can come up with. I see. 
Why not just walk around and think about it? Why not take a walk somewhere, or 
maybe on your commute say, "I need to come up with a way to increase profits. How do 
I do it?" 

UJ: You can. But most people do that anyway. I find, for myself, this is a way to 
concentrate all my attention, all my energy on one thing. And guess what, try spending 
even half an hour to an hour on it, I might not solve it. Some of the best ideas I get 
during restorative yoga, where I'm doing nothing. I'm barely even moving. But that's not 
a reliable strategy for solving problems for me. It's nice when you have an idea, but 
there's no way to direct what idea you want and how it's coming from. And so lots of 
people take walks for having good ideas. That's great. It's wonderful you're having great 
ideas, but I don't know where that idea is coming from. I had an idea for a website a 
week ago, in restorative yoga. I looked it up and someone already had it. But the point 
is I didn't know if that idea was going to come. I had no idea, I wasn't looking for it. How 
do I find the ideas I'm looking for? This is how you do it. Direct your conscious attention 
and awareness almost like a laser beam on this thing and do not move until you see 
something moving.

Andrew: That's another thing about accountability, that the fact that I look at a page that 
has this question at the top and only two answers, or three possible answers, three 
ideas, tells me, you know what? I think I could do a little bit better. I think I need to push 
myself to come up with a few more items because when you see it be so sparse you 
know you're cheating yourself. You know you're trying to get away with something. So 
I've had the same experience. I do it digitally. Why are you recommending it on paper?

UJ: This is how I do it. You can totally do it digitally. If that's what works for you, great. 
But to me, the tactile experience of pen and paper, I do this and interesting things with 



my hands.

Andrew: I see the flipping.

UJ: Yeah, it's exciting for me. I usually get a cup of coffee and that's my routine. 
Caffeine fuels my thinking sessions, but that's what works for me. Again, you can totally 
do it ...

Andrew: I see, but unlike the traditional journaling, as you called it, where there's so 
much writing that your hand can't keep up with it and a pen is too slow, this doesn't 
involve a lot of writing so you might as well do it with a pen and paper.

UJ: Exactly. James Altucher also calls this "Flexing the idea muscles." That's where the 
title comes from. His concept is if your brain isn't hurting, you haven't gone all the way 
through it. That's also a metric you might think about.

Andrew: Make sure your brain hurts. 

UJ: Exactly. Don't stop until your brain hurts.

Andrew: Yeah, he starts every day with those ideas, and then he'll sometimes mail them 
out to people. Say, "Here are my ideas for you."

UJ: He'll have waiter pads. That's what he uses, right? And whatever works for you, 
waiter pads, this bound notebook, right? Evernote, it doesn't matter. As long as you're 
doing it, and you're treating it as if you're concentrating the rays of attention on one 
point and you're searing the problem, you're good.

Andrew: All right. Back up to the board. Next big thing we're going to talk about is to 
create content, to create your plan, use mind-mapping. This is not something that we 
expect people to read, but we want them to just get a sense of what it looks like. What is 
this?

UJ: Okay. So this is my entire screen. It's kind of built ... This is kind of shortened down, 
but this is my idea on how all the things I wanted to cover in this course. Before I started 
this I had no idea, how or where, or what I was going to talk about. But this mind-
mapping, if the analogy for the problem solving journal is more of a sniper scope, mind-
mapping is more of zooming out. You're zooming out completely, and you're looking at 
the big picture. You're getting a 10,000 foot view on what's going on here. A lot of 
people use this for organizing books, content, courses. Whenever you have a large 
amount of material that you need to organize in some way, use mind-maps. It's also 



typically how the mind works. It works in associations you would've seen [inaudible 
00:30:57]. Lots of lines connecting this topic to this topic to this topic. And all it does is it 
allows you to look at it visually and associate relationships between those things that 
you might not have connected before. 

Andrew: Let me show it here. Again, we don't expect people to be able to read it, but it 
does say "Mixergy Course" here. You have a few phrases that are circled, including 
"Creativity journal, letter to your past self, five minute journal, problem solving journal, 
mind-mapping, keep track of your goal." It sounds to me like these are the big points 
that you want to cover.

UJ: Yeah.

Andrew: And if you had another one, you'd write it down. It seems like when you circled 
it you meant, "Yes, this one's in. This is what I want to cover." Am I right? And this one, 
which is called "Resources, or think visually", you decided not to circle so they're not 
included. 

UJ: Yeah, well, not everything is included even in this course. This was just created 
when I thought about it. But the circled ones are the main titles.

Andrew: Main ones. And then I'll read one of them, the one that we started out with, 
"Five minute journal," and then it says, "For happiness." Then there's another line from 
the, "Five minute journal." It says, "Gratitude journaling." Another line from the phrase, 
"Five Minute Journal" it says "Priming your brain, etc." What are those?

UJ: Those are just ideas and concepts that I thought would be useful for your audience.

Andrew: Okay. So you're just coming up with different ideas for what you might talk 
about around the concept of "Five minute journal."

UJ: Exactly. It's just putting everything, all the stuff on there. It doesn't mean it's going to 
show up in the course, it doesn't mean anything. All it means is it was somewhere in my 
head at the time. 

Andrew: I see, and so "Problem solving journal," I see James Altucher. His name is on 
there because he's someone you might want to talk about his process. All right. I see. 

UJ: Yeah.

Andrew: What are some issues that we would use a mind-map to deal with?



UJ: So creating a course, writing a book, creating content, organizing content. So 
whenever you're looking to create something and you have no idea how you're going to 
create it and how it's going to show up as, this is a great way to do it, and put everything 
on a mind-map, and then start connecting. So first you put everything that you think 
would be valuable, or useful, or important to mention on there. And you could just start 
writing, typing up 100 things, 200 things, it doesn't matter. As you saw, it was fairly 
large. You had to zoom in on specific parts. All of it actually doesn't even fit an entire 
screen. 

Andrew: What program did you use to create it, if it doesn't fit?

UJ: Scapple.

Andrew: What is it?

UJ: S-C-A-P-P-L-E. 

Andrew: S-C, I'm going to write that down and include that in our session notes. S-C-
A ...

UJ: P-P-L-E.

Andrew: P-P-L-E. So you know what? I've had people, I've had entrepreneurs in here 
talk about you and, of course, what they know you for is the "Five Minute Journal," the 
guy who's going to show you how to make journaling really easy and fast and not take 
up a whole day. And now we've talked about mind-mapping. We've talked about 
problem solving idea journals. We've talked about the traditional journal. We've talked 
about the five minute journal, and we have so many different journals that it feels like it's 
going to take up our whole morning. 

UJ: First of all, you don't have to do this every day, right? You do this when you need to. 
I do mind-maps when I need to. When I need to create content, I need to create a 
course, I'm looking to create a new product, whatever. I don't do this every day. So 
there's one issue right there, right? I will also say, I'm a little bit different. I have about 
four to five journals going on at any given time. That doesn't mean you need to or you 
should. It just means I find it useful and effective for me. There are some ways and 
systems that you can allow yourself to do this consistently every day and become better 
at it, like the "Five Minute Journal." That's what it was designed for. Look at each of 
these journals as a prescription for a problem, right? So if you have a problem you want 
to solve, use a problem solving journal. Ideally, if you can do it every day, your muscle 



is going to get stronger, and you're going to get better at solving problems. But if that's 
not so much of a priority in your life, don't do it.

Andrew: I see.

UJ: Right? So if the pain is big enough in your life, you'll do it. The only reason people 
don't have behaviors and have this in their life that they want and don't yet have, is the 
pain isn't big enough. So if the pain isn't big enough, don't start. 

Andrew: Okay. So when I feel overwhelmed I'm acting like the guy who opens up the 
fridge and says, "How am I going to eat all of this in one sitting?" And the answer is 
"No." In the morning you can have some cereal and milk. In the afternoon you can have 
this salad, etc. So you're saying, "Here are a bunch of options for you. When you need 
them, go to them." The "Five Minute Journal" sounds like the only exception to that 
where you would want us to sit down every morning and think and write and every 
evening end the day with the two.

UJ: Absolutely. You got it. 

Andrew: All right. Let's go on to the next big point which is to find the delta with a goal 
tracking journal. I think I got, here, what is this? I can't believe you sent this over, and 
I'm glad that you did, this is you. 

UJ: This is me, yeah. 

Andrew: How did Anne Marie get you to send over a photo of your chest?

UJ: Yeah, well, preservation skills.

Andrew: Sorry?

UJ: Preservation skills. 

Andrew: I guess, because you know what? I went working out earlier this morning with a 
few people who I know from Mixergy and I thought, "I'm not even sure that in this locker 
room I'm comfortable with them seeing me with my shirt off, or in just a towel." And now 
you've got the whole Mixergy audience seeing ...

UJ: That was my before picture. Just so we're clear.

Andrew: All right. Way to go, Anne Marie. But there's a bigger point here. The reason 



we're showing this is because this relates to one of your goals. What was your goal?

UJ: So about a year ago I nearly died in a motorcycle crash, and I decided that I would 
show my body who's boss and the only way I would do that is consistently keep on track 
of how much weight I'm gaining and how much muscle I'm building. And so this is what 
you do, at the risk of looking like a frat boy. I had to take selfies in front of the mirror 
every week. And keep on track of working out, keep on track of workout journal. I think 
we have a picture of that as well.

Andrew: Yeah, here let's take a look at that. So were you taking a picture every day like 
this? And also doing this? 

UJ: No.

Andrew: No.

UJ: So every week or so, and also weighing myself every day. And so there's a 
calendar I used to keep, I still have it and as soon as you wake up, just weigh yourself. 
So you're weighing yourself at the same time so you're accounting for water weight, so 
to speak. So this is just a quick example of a workout journal. I'll be honest, I don't have 
the best workout journal in the world. Other people have different tactics and tricks and 
interesting things that they do with it. But all you do is you track one metric over time 
consistently, you're going to get better. And that's what this is here to show, right? If 
you're working out without metrics, you're compromising results.

Andrew: And so you're journaling what you're doing every day as a way of measuring 
your progress and not kidding yourself about how I'm going to the gym every day. Why 
am I not getting healthier? Why am I not looking buffer? Well, if you look at your journal 
and you see that you're doing the exact same thing all the time, or maybe you're doing 
fewer of it than you realize, I've been making excuses and that's why I'm not getting the 
results. So that's one thing. The other way you want us to journal for goal setting is to 
have one metric that we follow on a regular basis, and so you would weigh yourself. For 
me it was revenue, I might journal about my daily revenue, right? That's what you're 
talking about. 

UJ: And also, Tim Ferriss is a really good case study in this book, "The Four-Hour 
Body". And I don't remember his name off the top of my head, but there was someone 
who said, "You know what? I just want to lose weight over time." And all he did was 
weigh himself every day. And he had a target weight, and he plotted this on Excel, and 
had a target weight where there was a red line and he would never allow himself to go 
under the red line, or so over the red line. And he didn't take any conscious effort to diet, 



to exercise, to do anything different. And in about seven months he was some 20-25 
pounds lighter, I don't know the exact number. But just the act of measuring himself 
every day over time, and keeping track of that number led to results that he wouldn't 
even have gotten if he didn't do that. He wasn't consciously taking effort at all. No 
dieting and no exercise. So just by measuring it you can make significant improvement 
over a period of time. 

Andrew: You know what? I was Googling it over here on this computer to see if I could 
find the guy's name very fast over here, but coach.me is so good at SEO, and they have 
so much content related to weight loss and 4-hour body that basically all my responses, 
all my results in this Google search are coach.me. That's the company that used to be 
known as Lift.

UJ: Lift. I still prefer the landing name, Lift. I think their new branding sucks.

Andrew: You do? 

UJ: I still use Lift all the time. I use it right now.

Andrew: Lift is an app that was used in the past to just make sure that you were doing 
things on a consistent basis. If you went to the gym, you would mark off that you went to 
the gym, and you would get to see how many days you did it in a row. And you could 
compete with your friends to see if you had achieved it. Then they added this coaching 
feature where, if you're going to the gym every day, you might want a coach, and they 
were connecting you through the app to one. There's yours, and that's why they 
rebranded. Tilt the top down a bit.

UJ: There we go. Better?

Andrew: No, tilt the top of the screen down so that it doesn't reflect.

UJ: I see.

Andrew: No, not your computer, sorry, the phone. Yeah, like that, and closer and all 
right. That's about as good as we're going to get.

UJ: Yeah, okay.

Andrew: All right, cool, and I think we're cutting off the top of your head. I'm going to 
include that also in the session notes. What do you use coach.me for?



UJ: Keeping track of things that I want to do on an everyday basis. Nothing crazy. Just 
making sure I like the streak function. I like the fact that it gives me a high five. I love it. 

Andrew: And do your friends get to follow you on there too? So if you don't hit ...

UJ: Yeah. Exactly.

Andrew: That's one of the other benefits, that you can see who's on the leader board, 
who's been doing this for the most days in a row, and your friends get to see if you've 
been doing it.

UJ: I'm also, in a total aside, but I thought this would be of interest to you and your 
audience. I've been doing this thing that's called a prop bet with a good friend of mine 
who originally came up with the idea, and he's a professional poker player, so this is 
how it works. Every day we have X amount of habits. I think I have five habits right now, 
and he's got about six habits. So every day the total fee is about 50 bucks. So if I don't 
do one habit, it's $10 off for me. And if he doesn't do one habit, it's just under 10 
because he's got more habits, so 50 divided by six. And we'll do it for a two to three 
week stretch. And whoever loses, the money goes into a pot, and we decide what we're 
going to do with the money. Give it away, give something, we don't use it for ourselves. 
And what's really great about that is you can use each other for motivation. 

So then there's a competition thing. I started flossing. I've never flossed before, a 
foreign habit, and the only reason I started flossing was because I put it on this thing, 
because I didn't want to lose money on it. And it's one of the best things I did for just 
making sure I'm staying on top of the habits, because you know, every day you update 
that and you comment each other on this Google spreadsheet. It's an incredible way to 
make sure you're on top ...

Andrew: And that's how you keep track of it, a Google spreadsheet that you both share. 

UJ: Yeah.

Andrew: I've seen people do it with also getting up at a certain time. You have to be up 
and texting, "I am up" into this mutual text, and if you don't then you're dinged 10 bucks. 

UJ: Oh, brutal.

Andrew: All right. On to the big board for our final point which is travel to the future, then 
think backwards.



UJ: Actually, we're missing one.

Andrew: Am I missing one? Oh, right. Yes, here, let me highlight that, do a review to 
stay on top of your goals. A weekly review. This is one that came to you from a friend 
who said what?

UJ: It's really interesting. So I have a really good friend, Dan Gel [SP], and we were 
having coffee on a Sunday morning and he said, "You know, I'm going to do my weekly 
review. Have you heard of the five things exercise?" I'm like what? And he shows me 
this template, and he said, "I do this every Sunday." And I said. "You're kidding me?" 
How have I not thought of this, and how have I not been doing this for all this time? And 
so I started doing this, and it's the most significant thing I've done in the last few months 
of my life. Just by making sure I sit down every Sunday and make sure I do it in an 
environment that's not work related, so usually in a coffee shop. Where I can just sit 
down and look at all of the things that I did the previous day. So I think there's a 
template. 

Andrew: Yeah, this is. Here it is, and we can give it to everyone who's watching. This is 
your weekly review template. and this is what you're going to list. Five things you're 
grateful for for the week, your intentions for the upcoming week, what are five things 
you're proud of for last week.

UJ: And so what's interesting here is this is a weekly review and weekly planning all in 
one, right? So you look at all of the intentions for this week, maybe look at the intentions 
for last week and you see what happened. Did you follow through? Did you not? If you 
did, there's a "done" next to it. If you didn't, you start talking. you got to explain yourself. 
So it's more like you're monitoring yourself and seeing how much you're actually saying 
you're doing and how much you actually end up getting done. 

Andrew: How can you keep this from being another to-do list, in a life where it feels like 
we have emails to-do list, we have our reminders app on our phone that's a to-do list, 
we have to-do lists everywhere. How do we keep our weekly accountability journal, our 
weekly review from being another to-do list?

UJ: Because there are things there that are specifically meant to evoke pleasure, not 
the sense of "Ah, I got to do this." For example, I have five things I'm excited about. Are 
purely experiences for me, right? Five things I'm excited about is purely experiences, all 
the things that I'm looking forward to, when I don't have to do shit, frankly.

Andrew: I see, yeah. So you're saying it's not just about the to-dos or what did you do, 
it's also about what are you excited about having done in a way of touching into the 



things that are going well in your life.

UJ: Absolutely, and there's one final question that's actually my favorite, which is five 
lessons I learned. And how I'm going to implement them in the future because that's the 
feedback loop right there, right? So if there are some things that you learned this week 
and you have to bring them up, you have to dig them up, and you journal about it, and 
then you ask yourself, "How am I going to implement this next week, moving forward?" 
You can learn something, for example, my gym bag got stolen a couple weeks ago. And 
as a result, my internet security is tight as hell.

Andrew: I see, that you learned to stop ...

UJ: Yeah. So I learned to realize where else in my life am I not as secure as I want to 
be. And I realize I hadn't changed my passwords for a long time, longer than I'm willing 
to admit. So I realized, shit, this is a massive pain point, and the gym bag was $200 
nothing, right? But all the internet security stuff is worth a lot more. And so I'd much 
rather that be a lesson that allows me to get that security tighter than anything else. And 
so a lot of people ...

Andrew: How long does it take you to do all this?

UJ: Huh?

Andrew: How long does it take you to write this whole thing down?

UJ: Half hour to an hour, tops? The first time it takes longer, because you're trying to get 
the hang of it. But once you've got it down, half hour to 45 minutes is all it should take. 

Andrew: On to the big board for now, our final point, the one that I jumped ahead to 
earlier. This is the one where you say travel to the future and think backwards, and do 
that as a way of reaching your long-term goals.

UJ: So this is the most touchy-feely part of all this ...

Andrew: I think we've earned the right now to be a little touchy-feely. People know that 
we're not just coming from a place of do it because it feels good and for no other 
reason. We understand that we have ...

UJ: That's right. I appreciate the fact that we've earned it but I still want to earn it one 
more time. I want to ensure that this is legit. So Cameron Herold has written really good 
books, I'm not sure if you have interviewed him, but if you haven't it would be a great 



guy to interview. He's the guy behind 1-800-JUNK, and is really good at scaling 
companies.

Andrew: 1-800-GOT-JUNK.

UJ: GOT-JUNK, that's what I mean. He wrote a book called "Double Double," and the 
first chapter is the only chapter I've read by the way. It's called A Painted Picture. And 
he talks about the process that he takes the COOs of companies through, to build the 
vision for the company. And that's the very first chapter of a book, on how to scale your 
company by a long shot. It involves walking away from the office, sitting somewhere 
where you're open to creative ideas, and just write down, in three years from now, or 
until whenever you hit your goal, what does your environment look like? What does your 
company look like? What does your day-to-day operations look like? How do the people 
interact? How do your customers interact with your employees? What's the culture like? 
What time do people go home? 

All of the details, to envision this whole thing, this whole idea of how this company is 
going to function day-to-day. Not how it's going to get there, how it's actually going to 
show up as when the result is reached. And consistently, time over time, this has been 
an incredible exercise for COOs to do, to scale our companies. And so this is kind of 
where it comes from. It comes from the ability to imagine and put yourself in a position 
where you're already there, and you're walking backwards, trying to figure out how to do 
it. 

And there are many ways to do it, and the simplest is very similar to what Cameron 
suggests, to go somewhere and write a letter to yourself. Write a letter as if you were 
three years from now, having achieved whatever you want to achieve, in business, in 
life, whatever. And write back to yourself as if you've already achieved everything you 
want to achieve. Write back to yourself talking about how life is now, what time you 
wake up. This can also be called the ideal average day exercise. In fact, Kern talks 
about it quite a bit. Where you move through your day, what time you wake up, what do 
you have for breakfast, what your bedroom looks like, what time do you start work, what 
does your work involve, how do your customers look like, what kind of products and 
services do you offer, how large is your company, what revenues or profits. 

Of course, you want to get all that in. But also you to get into the experience of it, into 
the emotion of it, into the full flow of actually being there and who are your friends? 
What do you eat? What does your body look like? What do your relationships look like? 
Do you have a wife? Or a husband? All of that. How do you end the day? How does 
your year look like? It's more of an imagination exercise, as if you're writing back to 
yourself. Kind of having achieved all of this, how do you feel? And how you want to tell 



the person who you're writing to this is all possible and I've done it, so here's how you 
think. How I think you can do it. 

Andrew: You actually had a friend who did it, wrote it down, and what happened? Can 
you tell his story I think this is ...

UJ: This is a pretty fantastic story. This is actually a really good story to end on. He's a 
good friend of mine, and at the time when he wrote the letter he was 17, and he was in 
a really dark spot. He recently had an injury in his elbow, and it was a nerve injury too 
so it took about a year for his hand to heal. And he was really angry, was really 
frustrated and he was broke and he wanted to change something. He wanted to do 
something desperately and he started writing. In this emotional intensity he started 
writing about all the things that he wanted, as if he had already accomplished it. And 
talking to himself backwards in time. And he talks about how he has this multi-million 
dollar business, how he has this beautiful wife, how he's overcome obstacles over and 
over and over again, how he has this great life and then he forgets about it. 

He forgets about it for years. He forgets about it until he's about 24 or 25, I believe it 
was 25. He's cleaning out his house because he's moving, and his mom brings out this 
letter to him and she gives it to him and he reads it and he starts crying. Because at the 
age of 25 he had accomplished everything he had written in that piece of paper. It was 
incredible for him to read, and he shared it with me about a week or two later, and 
incredibly for me to hear, because I had seen his life. I hadn't seen him when he was 
17. I'd seen what his life was now. 

Andrew: And he'd made money. He had the family, he'd had the travel, he'd had the 
comfort. What's his name?

UJ: He's my business partner.

Andrew: Oh, really?

UJ: Yeah.

Andrew: Oh, cool. I'd love to see that letter. Is that something he'd be willing to show? 

UJ: I'll have to ask him.

Andrew: All right. He's got to post that online if he can. You also say that there's a site 
where we can send letters to ourselves if we prefer to do it electronically. 



UJ: You can do that, yeah. 

Andrew: Futureme.org.

UJ: I like to do it on pen and paper and give it somebody and have them give it to me 
next period of time. 

Andrew: Oh, wow. Okay.

UJ: But you can do it whatever way you please, as long as you get it down. That's good.

Andrew: You know what's interesting? This site, futureme.org, allows you to read the 
letters that people post publicly, and see what they want for their futures and where they 
see themselves going. It's all anonymous but if they want they can post it for everyone 
to see. Wow, that's a really touching story what happened to your business partner that 
he actually used this idea and had his life reach what he wanted it to be.

UJ: And so this is a very powerful exercise, guys. Like you have to get over this whole 
touchy-feely thing and just do it. If COOs who want to scale their companies are 
currently in the multiple seven figures and want to scale to eight figures, are doing this, 
then you can take an evening out and do this for yourself. Trust me, it will be worth it. 

Andrew: Your website is, let's bring it up on the screen, FiveMinuteJournal.com. People 
can get the journal here by buying it. It's on Amazon, where your reviews are frickin' off-
the-hook. Or they could get it here on your site. Let me just bring that up, because I've 
never seen anyone, well I don't know never, I don't want to exaggerate but, your 
reviews are fantastic on Amazon, aren't they?

UJ: They're good, they're all right, thank you.

Andrew: All right? That's great.

UJ: Thank you.

Andrew: Most people are hated on Amazon, it looks like ...

UJ: Well, our audience typically is positive, so we have that going for us.

Andrew: Or they could just click and read it right here on your website and see the 
whole process. Thank you so much for teaching this. Thanks so much for being willing 
to be open with the world about the process and not just hide it all behind, I was going 



to say behind a pay wall, but frankly I do that. So I can't put that down, I could just say, 
"Whoa, you're putting me to shame." Impressive that you do it, but also more impressive 
the impact that you've had on other people. Like I've said, before we ever had a 
conversation I've heard people talk about you. I've seen the impact that you've had on 
them, and I've admired your work for a long time. And it makes me so proud to have you 
up here on the site.

UJ: My pleasure, Andrew. Like I said, before we started this conversation, Mixergy has 
done more for me than you can imagine, and I'm just thrilled that you are just at it and 
that you continue to produce great content. I'm happy to be a part of it.

Andrew: Thank you. And if you've got anything of value, please let him know. Find a 
way to connect with UJ and tell him in person, via email, on the site, on Twitter. I just 
had someone email me and say, "Andrew, I did it. Here's the guest I did it with, and look 
at the response." And the response was basically, how can I help you? How do we 
connect? Here's my phone number. I couldn't believe it. From a guy who I interviewed 
who is really busy, and it all comes from just expressing gratitude, not seeing the person 
who's on the screen as just another set of pixels on your computer screen, but seeing 
him as a person who's just helped you, and reaching out and saying thank you, here's 
what I learned, here's what I got. Incredibly powerful, it's a great way to start a 
relationship, or just also show appreciation and have somebody else be as touched as 
you were. UJ thank you, I'm going to start off by saying it right here, thank you so much 
for teaching us.

UJ: My pleasure Andrew, happy to be here.

Andrew: You bet. Thank you all for being a part of it, Bye everyone.


